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Ms Elaine Summersgill 
Chair of Governors  
St Anselm’s Catholic Multi Academy Trust 
c/o All Saints Catholic College 
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Dukinfield 
Cheshire 
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Dear Ms Summersgill 

On 16 July 2015, Sue Baldwin wrote to you to serve notice that St Anselm’s Catholic Multi 

Academy Trust (`the trust`) was required to improve financial management, control and 

governance at the trust. This was as a consequence of our concerns about the financial 

deficit, the requirement for cash flow support and inadequate financial management, 

control and governance at the trust. The Financial Notice to Improve (FNtI) set out the 

actions that were needed to be taken by the trust to make sure necessary improvements 

were made.   

Further to our close monitoring of the trust’s progress which includes enhanced financial 

management and control and improved governance, I am pleased to inform you that I am 

satisfied that the FNtI conditions have been met. As a result, the FNtI will be lifted, with 

effect from the date of this letter.  

This letter will be published alongside the original FNtI on GOV.UK. 

Yours sincerely  

 

Mike Pettifer  
Director, Academies and Maintained Schools Group 
 
 
cc Vicky Beer, Lancashire & West Yorkshire Regional Schools Commissioner 
 Linda Emmett, Accounting Officer 
 John Cornally, Executive Headteacher 
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